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Massachusetts Department of Housing and Community Development

Division of Housing Stabilization, 100 Cambridge Street, 4th Floor, Boston, MA  02114

_______________________________________________________________
Notice to Former Recipients of 

Emergency Assistance Flexible Funds

You are getting this notice because you had a Flex Funds rent subsidy that ended on or before February 28, 2011.  Flex Funds are part of the Emergency Assistance or EA program.

You May Be Eligible for Temporary Emergency Shelter

Your family can get temporary emergency shelter now if:

1. you still meet certain general EA eligibility rules (106 C.M.R. § 309.020 and 106 C.M.R. § 309.040(A)(2));
2. the Flex Funds unit is no longer available to you, or your Flex Funds subsidy has ended and you have to pay more than 35% of your income for rent, utilities and heat to remain in the unit;
3. you have not had other safe, permanent housing since leaving the Flex Funds unit that you lost for a reason that would make you ineligible for shelter (106 C.M.R. § 309.040(B)); and 

4. you stayed in the Flex Funds unit until the subsidy ended or you stayed until your landlord told you to leave or you had good cause for leaving sooner. Note: If you left sooner without good cause, you will not be eligible for shelter until after your subsidy would have ended.
If your family needs housing or shelter, please contact your local DHCD Homeless Coordinator at your local DTA office.

For More Information

For legal advice, contact your local legal services office. If you need help finding your local legal services office, call the Legal Advocacy and Resource Center at 1-800-342-5297 or go to www.MassLegalHelp.org/find-legal-aid.
If you have more questions, please contact your Flex Funds Stabilization Worker or your local Homeless Coordinator. 
For more details about Flex Funds, including the Flex Funds Administration Plan, the Flex Funds Case Review Policy, the Uniform Flex Funds Rules, and Housing Stabilization Notice 2011-01, contact your former Stabilization Worker or go to the DHS website at www.mass.gov/dhcd and enter DHS in the search box.
A Spanish language version of this document is available from your provider or local Homeless Coordinator upon request. English and Spanish versions of this document are available on the DHS website at www.mass.gov/dhcd, then enter DHS in the search field.
Una versión en español de este documento está disponible a través de su proveedor o su coordinador de personas sin hogar si usted lo solicita. Usted puede encontrar versiones en inglés y en español de este documento visitando el sitio web de DHS en www.mass.gov/dhcd. Escriba DHS en la cajita de búsqueda para fácil acceso.

� 	Housing Stabilization Notice 2011-01, Exhibit A.





